MOULTONBOROUGH CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES OF
712112

MEMBERS PRESENT: Marie Samaha, Chair, Bob Patenaude, Sec., Peter Jensen, Bill
Gassman, Herb Farnham.
Others present: Nancy Wright, Judy Ryerson, Rick VVan De Poll.

Minutes of previous meeting were read and approved unanimously. (Motion by Peter,
seconded by Bill)

PERMITS/APPLICATIONS: Board discussed Cru Com proposed site on Rt 25. There
was a concern about storm water runoff.

Rick Van De Poll explained why the Loon Center Bridge has to be replaced, and what the
construction sequence would entail. (Peter made motion to have the application signed
ASAP, seconded by Bill).

Marie showed proposed Balmoral culvert plans. No concerns were stated.

Marie discussed the site visit of the Humer’s wetland property in which she and Bob
were accompanied by John Buckley from the LRCC. (May be too small for the LRCC to
consider).

Bill mentioned his observation of the electric co. cutting trees on Wyman Trail.

TAKING ACTION FOR WILDLIFE: Bill showed graphs obtained from the NH Dept of
Transportation regarding roadkills.
Marie discussed how to go about gathering information on assigned areas.

MEMBERSHIP: Judy Ryerson was considered for open alternate position; however,
because she is a current member of the Planning Board she is ineligible. (The Planning
Board is already represented by Peter Jensen).

Herb was reappointed in June. Peter reappointed in March.

MONITORING CON COM LANDS: Due to Paul Stinson’s resignation, Bill will
assume the island visits.

MILFOIL UPDATE: Peter mentioned that the first treatment of herbicide (28 acres) is
underway. 45 acres have been identified for treatment this year. 3 treatments are
planned.

SUB WATERSHED/ WATER QUALITY UPDATE: Bill said there is no update.

GOALS FOR 2012/2013: Bob discussed what the MPIC has on their list of priorities.
(Recognition of Land Owners, Water Testing, and Identifying Wildlife Habitats.
Marie mentioned that Educating the Public programs are underway.

Bill is waiting for the grant that Bev Nelson is to receive to purchase a measuring
instrument of oxygen and PH for more comprehensive water quality testing.



There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:20 PM. Next meeting
will be on Aug 6™, at 7 PM in the Land Use Office of the Town Hall

Respectfully submitted:
Bob Patenaude, Sec.



